July 12, 2013
Dear MiT Graduate Student,

Welcome to the Evergreen State College Master in Teaching Program!  We are excited to meet you and begin our work together.  During the next two years, we will work together to gain a deep and sophisticated understanding of the nature and inter-relationships of learning, teaching, and schooling.  We will explore who we are as learners and teachers, what it means to learn, what the current requirements are to become a public school teacher, who the children are in the public schools of this country, how to develop curricula to meet the needs of all children and youth, a bit about the history and politics of education, and what it might mean to create a decent education for all students.  Although this is a big task, you will be supported by approximately 45 peers, seven faculty and staff, and a variety of community members and other educators.

This mailing includes quite a bit of information you will need as you prepare for the coming year.  Please read the entire letter carefully and complete the required tasks without delay so that we can be ready for your arrival.

REGISTRATION AND MiT ORIENTATION DAY -- SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 21
Your attendance is required for this registration/orientation meeting.  The day’s formal agenda will begin promptly at 9:00 on Evergreen’s Olympia campus in room A-1107 in the Sem 2 building.  However, there are some organizational details (forms, photographs) that we would like to complete before 9:00, so we welcome you to arrive sometime between 8:30 and 9:00 and check in with staff on hand.)  Our Orientation Day agenda will end at 4:00.  During the day you will have opportunities to meet other folks in the program, ask questions, buy your books for the quarter, and have your picture taken.  Lunch that day will be on campus: you can bring food or buy lunch at the Evergreen cafeteria (about $8.50).


In order to begin our work in the most efficient ways, we have created a list of surveys and other tasks that you must complete and submit before you come to the Orientation Day on September 21st.  The information you provide will help us refine our plans for certain activities early in the quarter.

You are required to complete the following before Sept 21:

· Technology Survey (assesses your knowledge of digital technology and applications)
· Learning Approaches Survey (assesses your approaches to learning, reading, writing, and group projects and discussions)

· Professional Dispositions Survey (assesses your professional dispositions that are indicative of effective teachers.)
· STATE MANDATED PAPERWORK TO BE DONE BEFORE Sept 21:

State education codes require that teacher candidates must have fingerprint and background check clearances before they begin working in schools. Therefore, please make plans to be fingerprinted by September 21st and bring proof of current fingerprints (receipt from where fingerprints were done) to orientation. The most convenient, fastest, and most reliable way to be fingerprinted is at one of the state’s Educational Service Districts with their electronic machines.  The closest one to Evergreen is ESD 113 in Tumwater. See information on fingerprinting at ESD 113 about fees, payment methods, hours of operation, etc. at: http://www.evergreen.edu/mit/forms.htm. Fingerprints are valid for two years and must be current at all times in MiT.

· Please also read and/or complete and bring to orientation all required forms found at: http://www.evergreen.edu/mit/forms.htm:

· Character and Fitness Supplement form 4020b: If you have any yes answers in Section II questions 3-11, Section III or Section IV, contact MiT field placement officer Loren Petty immediately at pettyl@evergreen.edu to bring in your form with accompanying documentation prior to orientation to begin the process of obtaining a clearance letter.

· The Institutional Application for Teacher Certification 

· Oath of Confidentiality 

· Permission to Photograph

· Permission to Share Contact Information 

· Code of Professional Conduct for Education Practitioners
· Liability Insurance

EVERGREEN ORIENTATION WEEK (Sept 21-29)
Evergreen provides many activities during Orientation Week, most of which are intended for incoming freshmen and transfer students.  If you are new to Evergreen, we encourage you to look over the schedule of activities, using the New Student Orientation link on the Evergreen homepage.  However, please note that each of you will be assigned an appointment time to meet with your seminar leader on either Thursday, September 26th, or Friday, September 27th.  Please check the schedule of these SLAMs (Seminar Leader Acquaintance Meetings) and confirm your appointment with your seminar leader via email.
FIRST WEEK RETREAT INFORMATION
The faculty members in this program are committed to developing a community of learners.  We want to provide time and opportunities for all of us to become acquainted, determine the assets we bring to this community, and develop a solid foundation for the year’s work.  To support these goals, we have planned a five-day retreat for the first week of class that will allow focused and intense work without requiring folks to be away from their families overnight. Our experience indicates that the benefits are quite wonderful and we hope you will be as excited as we are about the content and format of the first week of study and getting to know each other!

During the first week of classes (September 30th through Oct 4th), we will meet Monday through Thursday from 9:00 - 4:00, and Friday from 9:00 - 1:00 with an evening potluck and talent show at 5:00.  We will spend the first three of these days off campus, at Millersylvania State Park. The cost for the retreat is included in your fees and registration.  We will provide you with directions to the site at Orientation.  Bring with you to the retreat:

· completed Autobiography Project
· 
completed First Seminar Assignment (H. Richard Milner’s Start Where You Are But Don’t Stay There)
· lunch/snacks (there will be no place to go to get food) and drinking water for the day
· paper, notebook, handouts, pen/pencils

We will be on campus all day Thursday and Friday until 1:00.  Then, on Friday evening (at 5:00) we will have a potluck and talent sharing (place TBA) for program members and their families and/or significant others.

After the first week of class, you will be involved in MIT program activities for four days each week.  You can find our Fall Quarter Schedule, which includes the schedule for Week 1, and other important documents on our MiT cohort website. Wednesday and Thursday mornings will be spent in public school classrooms and/or assigned community observation activities.  The Fall Quarter observation sites have already been arranged.  On-campus classes will be on Tuesday, Thursday afternoons, and Friday. Please keep in mind this schedule is tentative and is subject to change as room assignments and scheduling will not be approved until August.

*We are still developing our work for the Week 1 retreat. There will be other readings and assignments for you to complete in preparation for that week. We will notify you of these readings and assignments as they are developed. Stay tuned and bookmark the MiT Cohort Webpage. This is where we will continue to post new assignments.*

OTHER IMPORTANT ATTACHMENTS and INFORMATION
· Please review the booklist. Again, this is a tentative list and we may ask you to purchase additional books. We may not read all of the books during the fall quarter.

· As part of the assigned reading for the year, every student will be required to subscribe to the journal Rethinking Schools.  You can purchase your subscription on-line at Rethinking Schools.  We recommend a one-year print + archive subscription ($19.95), and we urge you to use your ‘archive’ subscription to peruse the Summer 2013 issue (volume 27 number 4) because its articles focus on teacher evaluation and the edTPA, the assessment you must pass in order to be certified in Washington state.

· One powerful teachers’ organization in this area is the Northwest Teachers for Social Justice (NWTSJ), which is holding its fall conference in Seattle on Saturday, October 19th.  We strongly encourage you to attend the conference, and we will help set up carpools and other arrangements during our program.  You can find out more about the organization and the conference at Northwest Teachers for Social Justice.

We look forward to seeing you on September 21st.  We hope you enjoy the remainder of the summer!  Maggie Foran, our Advising and Certification Officer, will send you a reminder about Orientation with a map of the campus in late August.

Sincerely,

Sunshine Campbell, MiT Faculty
Phyllis Esposito, MiT Faculty

Lester Krupp, MiT Faculty
Sherry Walton, Director of MIT

Maggie Foran, MiT Advising and Certification Officer

Loren Petty, MiT Field Experience Officer

Lynne Adair, MiT Program Coordinator

CHECK-LIST
Bring to Orientation (Sept 21st)

_____Technology Survey (on-line)

_____Learning Approaches Survey (on-line)

_____Professional Dispositions Survey (on-line)

_____proof of fingerprinting

_____Character and Fitness Supplement form 4020b

_____Institutional Application for Teacher Certification

_____Liability Insurance form

_____Oath of Confidentiality form

_____Permission to Photograph form

_____Permission to Share Contact Information form

_____Code of Professional Conduct for Education Practitioners
Also:

_____laptop (if possible)

_____lunch food or money to buy lunch
Bring to first day of class (retreat, Sept 30th)

_____Your copy of Start Where You Are…
_____Completed First Seminar assignment
_____Completed Autobiography Project assignment

_____notebook, pens/pencils, folders, laptop (optional)
_____lunch, snacks, water



